@ongress of the Pnited States
Washington, BE 20515

April 19, 2021

The Honorable Nancy Pelosi
Speaker of the House

U.S. House of Representatives
Washington, DC 20515

Madam Speaker:

You recently invited President Joseph R. Biden to deliver a Joint Address to Congress on
the evening of April 28, 2021. As you know, this day falls during a week when only the Senate is
in session and during which the House stands in recess for committee work. Additionally, it has
recently been reported that only a small number of Members of Congress will be invited to
attend this session, which would be unprecedented. We request that you reschedule this event for
a day during which the House is in session and extend invitations to ali Members of Congress.

In our nation’s history, it is unprecedented to convene a joint session of Congress such as
this without extending an invitation to all Members of Congress. As you know, the House
Chamber and House Gallery can accommodate about 950 individuals. We understand the need to
prioritize the safety of Members and believe strongly that with the right precautions and social
distancing measures a space designed to accommodate almost 1,000 individuals can operate at
about 50 percent capacity to safely accommodate all members of the House and Senate who
attend. We also want to remind you that on January 3, hundreds of members were on the House
Floor for their swearing in, including hundreds of guests in the gallery. If it could be safely done
then, it can be safely done now, especially with more members vaccinated than ever before.

We must not forget, Madam Speaker, that this is the People’s House. Our constituents
sent us to Washington to represent them. Article II, Section 3, Clause I of the Constitution
requires the President to provide periodic updates to Congress, and Congress has a duty to
participate fully in this process. Scheduling this address for a day when the House is not in
session and prohibiting Members of Congress from attending would be unprecedented and
undermine the very spirit of our representative, constitutional Republic. We strongly oppose any
effort to deny Members of Congress access to the People’s House and on behalf of those we
represent, urge you to reschedule the event for a day the House is actually in session and ensure
invitations are extended to all members. We kindly request your response before April 23, 2021.

Sincerely,

LA et

CLAUDIA TENNEY TOM McCLINTOCK
Member of Congress Member of Congress
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RANDY WEBER RUSS FULCHER

Member of Congress Member of Congress
LAUREN BOEBERT LOUIE GOHMERT
Member of Congress Member of Congress

DAN BISHOP MADISON CAWTHROWN
Member of Congress Member of Congress

7 Vo —7;}//1-—

W. GREGORY STEUBE VAN TAYLOR
Member of Congress Member of Congress



